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Calls for Service 

See attached report 

Operations 

- Body Cameras – Enforcement is working closely with our CAO; the PIA process 
was completed, awaiting final decision from CAO and Council as to when the 
camera can be reissued.  

- Working with Innu Nation for CSO Training and developing the working 
relationship further. Awaiting a call back for training dates from Greg and 
Clarence.  

Public Safety 

- Calls from individuals for vagrants and intoxicated persons are still prevalent in 
the community, 400 individuals were encountered the month of may alone.  

- Conducting traffic monitoring on Municipal Streets 
- CST Baker has taken part of numerous Action team Meetings; the team has taken 

some suggestions and there is progress being made.  
- The transiently homeless population is continuing to grow, Calls are increasing , 

dealing with individuals consuming large amounts of hand sanitizer.  CST Baker 
has seized multiple units of hand sanitizer, including whole wall units from the 
hospital.  

- Working on end of June early July for the Bike Rodeo. 
 
 

   Property Standards 

The new proposed Property & Community Standards Regulations draft has been 
completed, Still working on finalization. Files have been created on 3 properties and 
action already has begun.  
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Training, 

CST Baker attended the 2022 Municipal Police Conference in Clarenville .  

May 31- CST BAKER re certified 11 Municipal Police Constables for Use of Force, Officer 
Safety, Baton and OC Spray.  

June 1- CST Baker presented an Officer Safety Workshop.  

June 2- CST Baker facilitated a Regulation development workshop, Numerous 
municipalities requested Happy Valley Goose Bays Dog & Cat regs and the Noise and 
Nuisance Regs. 

June 3- CST. Baker facilitated an Officer Positioning Workshop 

As well as was the guest speaker for the Q&A session the conference held.  

 

At the 2022 Annual general Meeting, CST Baker was voted in and accepted the position of 
Vice President & Training Officer for the province.  

Happy Valley Goose Bay was awarded the 2023 Municipal Police Conference , Cst Baker 
was informed that 2023 is set to be the joint conference with the Atlantic Bylaw 
Association, Every 2 years the joint conference is hosted in Newfoundland and Labrador.  
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 Focus remains to be the following for CST. BAKER 

1- Public safety,  
2- Bicycle Safety  
3- Derelict Properties 
4- Traffic  

Summary, 

The municipal Enforcement department continues to be proactive when dealing 
with the current situation of the transiently homeless , as well as dealing with 
permits for building and property clean ups.  

A proposal for the Municipal Safety Program was submitted and we are awaiting 
decisions.  

Animal Control 

- Monday June 6th Officer Kelland returned to work, She was updated on the 
calls the came in and investigations that took place. She is back on her 
regular schedule and regular duties.  

- She has been tasked with the “Tag your critter event” which will be in the 
coming weeks. Her report will be submitted for June 2022.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PAGE 5 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


